Regular Meeting
December 6,2018

Present were Mayor Don Sincell, Councilmembers Fred Callis, Patrick Damon, Linda Fike, Jim
Moore, and Pam Nelson at the Mountain Lake Park Town Hall.

Mayor Sincell called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

Agenda Approval:
Motion by Councilwoman Nelson to approve the agenda for the December 6, 2018 meeting;
seconded by Councilman Damon. Motion carried unanimously.

Minutes:
Motion by Councilman Moore to approve the minutes of the regular meeting November 1, 2018;
seconded by Councilwoman Fike. Motion carried unanimously.

Financial Reports:
Motion by Councilman Callis to approve the Financial Reports for November 30, 2018;
seconded by Councilwoman Nelson. Motion carried unanimously.

Budget Adjustments:
Motion by Councilman Damon to approve the Budget Adjustments for December 6, 2018;
seconded by Councilwoman Fike. Motion carried unanimously.

Resolution No. 2018-01 - Adoption of the 2018 Garrett County Hazard Mitigation Plan:
Motion by Councilwoman Nelson to approve adoption of Resolution No. 2018-01. Seconded by
Councilman Damon. Motion carried unanimously.

Public Comment:

Scott Collins said the code enforcement officer, Jarrett Mahoney, sent him a letter asking him to
remove a basketball hoop from the White Pine Circle cul-de-sac where he lives. Mr. Collins
would like to keep the basketball hoop where it is. The current ordinance prohibits nonessential
obstructions on town rights-of-way. Mr. Mahoney presented a draft of a basketball hoop
ordinance that would allow basketball hoops on rights-of-way under certain conditions. Mayor
Sincell said he and the council members would review the proposed ordinance. And, until a
decision regarding, or passage of, a basketball hoop ordinance, Mr. Collins would not have to
take his hoop down.

Meeting Adjourned:
Mayor Sincell adjourned the meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 6:41 p.m.



